Bon Portage Island and Amateur Radio
Amateur radio is a diverse hobby, attracting people who like the technology, who like being involved in emergency communications and preparedness, or who simply like to talk to other people around the world.  One popular aspect of the hobby for many “hams” is contests, especially those that hone their communications and emergency preparedness skills.  An increasingly popular contest is the Radio Society of Great Britain’s “Islands on the Air” (IOTA) contest held each year on the last weekend of July.  For 24 hours hams on the world’s islands attempt to contact as many other stations on as many different islands as possible.  

As it happens, Bon Portage (Outer) Island had never been “activated” for this (or any) contest, and in 2007, after obtaining permission from Acadia, it was decided to mount an expedition there for the July IOTA contest.  The broad meadows at the old light-keeper’s house (centre of Acadia’s Richardson Research Station) with their conductive ground and surrounding salt water were perfect!

 A special station call-sign -VC1W- for the contest was obtained from Industry Canada, and seven ham expeditioners and about a tonne of food and equipment were assembled.  A sophisticated station with 3 separate transceivers and four large antennas was set up in and around the old light-keeper’s house.  Using Morse code, and single sideband voice, during the contest we talked to more than 1500 stations around the world, including stations on more than 200 different islands.  As the Earth and the solar day progressed, shortwave propagation shifted, Eastern Europeans being replaced by Western Europeans, Africans, Eastern North Americans, and then Westerners.  Late at night the far reaches of the Pacific opened, Japan and California being replaced by New Zealand and Rarotonga.  Our Bon Portage experience was so enjoyable and the location so ideal that nine of us returned in July 2008 as “VC1T”.  This time we did better and were the highest scoring team in North America.
